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August 18, 2022 

 

Re: August 16, 2022 Regular Meeting, Agenda Item #5 Clarification 
       Keeneland Association, Inc.’s 2022 Fall Meet KTDF Purse Allotment Request 

 

At the August 16, 2022 Regular Meeting of the Kentucky Horse Racing Commission 

(“Commission”), agenda item #5 was presented to the Commission regarding a recommendation 

from the Kentucky Thoroughbred Development Fund Advisory Committee (“KTDF Advisory 

Committee”). The motion considered by the Commission involved the KTDF Advisory 

Committee’s recommendation to approve Keeneland Association, Inc.’s (“Keeneland”) $260,000 

increase in Kentucky Thoroughbred Development Fund purses. This increase was requested in 

support of eight Breeders’ Cup undercard races, which are to be hosted by Keeneland in 

November 2022.  

For purposes of clarification, the above-referenced purse supplements will only be 

provided in races that are conducted in accordance with Kentucky law, including the medication 

rules set forth in KRS Chapter 230 and 810 KAR Chapter 8: Medication Guidelines. This 

clarification will also be brought before the Commission at its next meeting.  

 

Sincerely, 

Kentucky Horse Racing Commission 

 

 

 

 

 

 




